

Minutes of the Village of Algonquin Special Liquor Commission Meeting Held in Village Board Room on February 19, 2019

<u>CALL TO ORDER</u>: Liquor Commissioner John Schmitt called the meeting to order at 7:20 pm and requested Village Clerk Jerry Kautz to call the roll. Present: Debby Sosine, John Spella, Janice Jasper, Jim Steigert, Jerrold Glogowski, Laura Brehmer. (Quorum established) Staff in Attendance: Tim Schloneger, Village Manager; Russ Farnum, Community Development Director; and John Bucci, Deputy Police Chief.

- (1) 1521 Sapporo Tanashii. LLC. d/b/a 1521 Sapporo Tanashii located at 1521 S. Randall Road, Algonquin (the former Famous Dave's building), has applied for a Class A-1 Liquor License (sale of alcoholic liquor of a restaurant for consumption on premises.
- 1521 Sapporo Tanashii LLC. has complied with the Village's requirements by completing the submittal of all documents and fees as required by the Village of Algonquin for obtaining the license pertinent to their establishment. All fees have been paid and all documents are in order.

The owners were not present but Commissioner Schmitt stated he does not want to see the business delay their opening so he asked the Commission if they were good with him meeting with the owners tomorrow and going over any concerns that they may have. He then would sign the license.

The consensus of the Commissioners was to advise and consent to this license with those conditions.

(2) Burrito Inc., d/b/a Burrito Parrilla Mexicana located at 2321 W. Algonquin Road, Algonquin (the former Fradillio's building) has applied for a Class A-1 Liquor License (sale of alcoholic liquor of a restaurant for consumption on premises). This license is only for the period ending April 30, 2019; it will then be renewed for the next fiscal year.

Burrito Parrilla Mexicana has complied with the Village's requirements by completing the submittal of all documents and fees as required by the Village of Algonquin for obtaining the license pertinent to their establishment. All fees have been paid and all documents are in order.

The business partner was warned of the Commissions concerns regarding selling to minors.

Consensus of the Commissioners was to advise and consent to this license.

<u>ADJOURNMENT</u>: There being no further business, Commissioner Schmitt adjourned the meeting at 7:28 p.m.

Submitted: _		
	Jerry Kautz, Village Clerk	